Cllr Simon Christopher’s Report to Chideock Parish Council 24/05/2021


While the Country awaits details of trade deals that will particularly impact on the future of the farming industry, I thought that on this occasion I would not dwell for long on farming but write more about the A35 and policing.

Since the April  meeting we have seen a number of local events:

These have included the election of Mr David Sidwick as the Police and Crime Commissioner for Dorset. I know a number of us have met Mr Sidwick in Chideock , and although the current elected term at 3 years is a relatively short one, I am certain that we all look towards effective policing of the Chideock Parish Council area.

Among matters that the police should be keeping a very close eye on is  speeding.

There has been considerable coverage of the thoughts of Highways England on the A35, released shortly after the Police and Crime Commissioner Election purdah period  and local elections in East Devon wards that are also impacted by the A35 

The focus of the press has been on the Chideock A35 temporary speed limit becoming permanent, allowing for proper enforcement. I am of course aware that the Chideock Hill 30 miles per hour limit, as with many things , divides opinions 

Having held discussions with many Chideock Parish Councillors it is clear we are going to have to continue our work in the short term on at least three areas because of levels of concern shown by others not being perceived as matching our own before we address other issues 

These 3 areas would appear to be:

1. additional pollution monitoring ( PM2.5) whereas you may be aware I engage in discussions with the head of Public Health Dorset 

2. speeding  and the desirability of average speed cameras

3. Safety including additional road crossing and also installation / improvements to pavements 

Our Member of Parliament has been quoted  widely about his concerns about Safety on the A35 and issues with Highways England . 

I continue to engage with officers and local politicians and  council executives on the desirability of traffic being encouraged to use the A37 and A303 where possible and avoiding the A35. This is widely being seen as desirable not just by our MP, but increasingly those associated with Dorset Council .

Similar points apply in respect of safe walking and cycling for instance between Chideock and Bridport ,where there is increasing acceptance that our difficulties should be resolved in preference to other parts of the West Dorset Parliamentary Constituency.

I continue to make the point that there is a great need for improved public transport for those of all age groups and for residents and visitors alike.

Please note I have also engaged with the officers dealing with Waste Collection particularly due to concerns re littering and Dorset Highways due to concerns re road surfaces and mud on lanes

Dorset Council is working on collating the huge number of responses to the Consultation on the new Dorset Local Plan which is expected to be adopted by the second part of 2023. It is my further understanding, that the collation period should be complete by July

Finally I look forward to the ending of all Covid restrictions hopefully on the 21 June 2021 so we can meet  normally at the end of June 2021 and thank you again for your comments most particularly in respect of A35 issues and public transport.
